
I vigorously oppose HB 2997.

The Oregon Cannabis Commission has failed to perform the functions outlined in HB 2198 (2017) year after year after year since 
former Chair Dr. Choo (currently at OHSU) left her position after one year. Since Dr. Choos's departure in 2018, this commission has 
been an extreme waste of many state agency professionals time and a waste of the tax payers money. This commission should be 
dismantled. 


